
God’s calendar of life perfectly ordered, 
beautifully set out for us in the Book of 
Ecclesiastes.

We face a new year in 2023. We have 
our own personal calendars on the 
kitchen wall.

So many dates to fill in. Appointments, 
birthdays, special occasions, meetings, 
how will we have time to go on holidays 
and do other personal things?

And of course there are our 
responsibilities for our Christian faith 
and life, our Church.

We are surrounded by busyness. 
Sundays are like other days.

We need to do something about the 
order of our lives.

What are our real priorities for 2023?

Are we seeking first the Kingdom of 
God and his righteousness? 

Let’s all take time to think, plan and set 
out essentials.

Pray and talk to a Christian friend, or 
minister, for guidance.

By Bill Pugh
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Bequest
Remember the Church in your will.
A bequest will help continue to work of 
the Church long after you’re gone. There 
are many ways a bequest can help 
the work of the Church – whether for a 
specific cause that’s dear to your heart, 
for a specific congregation or for the 
general purposes of the life of the Church. 

 
Speak to your solicitor or financial 
advisor, or visit the Synod’s website:

FOR EVERYTHING  
THERE IS A SEASON

Reflection:

Helpful scripture comes from the Book of Lamentations.

The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases, his mercies never come to an end; 

They are new every morning; great is your faithfulness. 

Lamentations 32- 33
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